 Draft minutes of the Hannington Parish meeting on 10th December 2019 at 7.00 pm
Hannington Village Hall 

Present:					Absent:
Cllr. A. Lowrie (Chairman)		Cllr. J. Whitfield
Cllr. J. Keogh				County Cllr. R. Vaughan
Cllr. O. Larminie
Cllr. S. Taylor
Borough Cllr. C. Kinnear
L.S.Browne (Clerk)


1. Welcome by Chairman, apologies for absence and declarations of interest.
The Chair welcomed all to the meeting and all Councillors were reminded that any change of interests be reported immediately to Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council.   Cllr. Vaughan and Cllr. Whitfield sent their apologies in advance of the meeting. 
2. Draft Minutes for approval.
The minutes were approved by the Council and signed by the Chair as a true record.
3. Matters Arising from the above meeting if not covered elsewhere on the agenda.
The Clerk is in the process of filling out the Settlement Study questionnaire for the Council. Cllrs. Have all been sent a copy of this. Does anyone have any feedback or comments that they would like added?
Action from the last meeting-The Clerk reported that following September’s meeting she had spoken with BDBC about litter and waste and new bins could be ordered for waste and dog excrement if needed. The Council agreed that this was not necessary for the time being but Cllr. Lowrie reported that using the spray paint to mark dog waste had been successful. Litter picking was discussed, with Cllr. Keogh noting that fly tipping was a problem in the area. The Council agreed to apply for a grant to employ a litter picker twice a year. 
Cllr. Lowrie and Larminie had now been successfully been added to the bank account and Cllr. Lowrie was now registered for online banking. Cllr. Lowrie reported that he had obtained a quote to reprint the walking maps for the village, as requested at September’s meeting. The Clerk had applied to Hampshire County Council for the grant of £1000 to go towards the defibrillator. 
	
4. Open Forum

5.  Roads, Footpaths and Bridleways.
5.a  Update on Highways Matters. The Clerk reported that she had walked the footpaths and David Saunders would clear them once the weather was better.
5.b  Update on Footpaths & Bridleways. Cllr. Keogh reported that all gates were in good condition but noted that snow and flooding would impact accessibility.
5.c Lengthsman Scheme – The Clerk requested permission from the Council to write to Highways on behalf of Hannington PC showing support for the scheme, as its future was not certain. The Council discussed jobs for the lengthsman to undertake and it was agreed to ask David Saunders to clear the brambles along the playing fields.

6. Planning. 
There was no planning to date.

7. Finance 	
	
BANK RECONCILIATION 30.09.2019
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	CASH IN ACCOUNT AS OF 30.09.2019
	
	£19016.76
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Less cheques raised but not cashed
	421
	2954.3
	Clerk salary for the previous 10 months
	

	
	
	
	
	424
	485.85
	Kingsclere Football Club-defibrillator cabinet

	
	
	
	
	425
	208
	HALC affiliation fees/NALC levy
	

	
	
	
	
	
	3648.15
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Actual balance as of 30.09.2019
	
	15,368.61
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	



The above three cheques were re-signed by Cllrs. Lowrie, Larminie and Taylor. It was noted that the above cheques were not able to be cashed because only one of the signatures on them was valid. However, the Clerk had raised concerns with Lloyds Bank because the other two cheques from last month’s meeting were processed and cleared for payment by the bank, despite the wrong signature being on them. The Clerk reported that she awaiting a formal response from them regarding this.

Total Asset value-£13584.00

7a.  Cheques for payment    
The below cheques were approved and signed:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Cheque 0426: Hannington Village Hall- £62.50
Hire of the village hall for meeting dates 2019.
Cheque 0427: ICO-£40.00
Data protection renewal.
Cheque 0428: Clerk salary and Expenses October-December 2019 (to include  travel expenses as agreed by the Council in December 2018)-
Cheque 0429: BHIB-£244.43
Insurance policy renewal for 2020.

Cheque 0430: Village Hall Management Committee. £1000
Purchase of defibrillator.

7b. Budget monitoring report and to discuss the draft budget, including the precept, for 2020-21. Clerk to give more details on this.
Councillors had been sent a copy of the draft budget. The Council discussed the precept and agreed with Cllr. Taylor’s opinion that, and it was agreed that over the past 3 years the precept had been raised, the Council should keep the precept the same and not raise it. It was agreed that the subject of reserves would be added to the agenda for the next meeting. Cllr. Taylor noted that the road fund had been neglected and suggested that £1500 be added to the budget for a road fund and any additional savings made by the Council put into a sink fund for the road. 

7c.Funding request from Tadley CAB. 
Cllr. Kinnear had attended a meeting of Citizen’s Advice Bureau and summarized the valuable work that it did. She suggested that were the Council to donate some money, this could be publicized and would be a way to direct people there if in need. The Council agreed that £200 be given to the Tadley branch of the CAB.

8. Police matters
Councillors were sent a copy of the latest police report. In light of recent vandalism, in Hannington and across the wider area, the Clerk reported that she had spoken with PCSO Kerri Swinfield who had agreed to carry out patrols in Hannington to try and reassure residents and prevent further issues. Kerri asked the Clerk to apologise for her absence at this meeting but as she covered a wide area she had to be elsewhere. She said that any concerned residents who wished to contact her could email the Clerk who can pass this on. She would try to attend February’s meeting. Cllr. Kinnear reported that the Parish had two CPSOs-Kerri Swinfield and Louise Hall, who also covered Overton, Whitchurch and North Oakley. She stressed the importance of logging any incident with the Police so a stronger argument could be made for more police presence.

9. To discuss the Barton Stacey incinerator proposal.
The Council unanimously agreed to object to this proposal. It was agreed that an email would be sent round via Barbaramail letting parishioners know that the Council had objected and encouraging them to comment as well.

10. County Councillor’s  Report.
 Cllr. Vaughan was unable to attend due to being in electoral purdah.
11.Borough Councillors Report. 
Cllr. Kinnear reported that electric charging points were being installed in Basingstoke and Stagecoach had rolled out 32 new low emission buses. She noted that the emissions of  1 diesel car equated to 13 of these buses. In addition, she reported that the draft council budget plan was available for consultation and a 5% increase in Council tax had been budgeted. Cllr. Kinnear had joined the bin collection route around the area and she told the council that the SHELAA results would be out on the 16th December-these would identify sites that would benefit housing or employment.
12. Date of next meeting.
The next meeting of Hannington Parish Council would be held on Tuesday 11th February 2020. Cllr. Keough gave her apologies in advance.


The meeting closed at 8.18pm.


